Debra Jaqua

Dear DOE,

My comment is that DOE should DENY the permit to apply the pesticide Imidacloprid IN ANY
Amount to control burrowing shrimp on commercial shellfish beds in Willapa Bay and Grays
Harbor.

My reasons are as follows:

1. Imidaclorprid is a neonicotinoid pesticide. It has deadly consequences for beneficial insects,
including bees. Bees are already critically threatened from so-called colony collapse disorder.
Colony collapse is thought to have more than one contributor, but among the most serious, and the
most preventable, is from the use of neonicitinoids. The use of Imidacloprid is not safe to use at any
strength.

2. There likely could be adverse consequences from using it in this situation which are not
understood at this time that may only come to light after it is too late.

3. The Department of Ecology's mission is "protect, preserve, and enhance Washington's
environment". No where in this mission statement does it say or even suggest that business interests
should take priority above protecting the environment. [ will presume that the reason business
interests are not mentioned is that protecting our environment is more important than protecting
business interests. I hope that is still the position of DOE.

Please do not permit the use of this neonicitinoid pesticide on our fragile coastal waters just to
benefit a few businesses.



